
 

 
 
 
To: Residents and Staff 
From: Nadia N. Geigler, CEO 
Date: Friday, December 31, 2021 
Re: COVID-19 Prevention and Protection 

 
COVID Count  
 

ACTIVE cases  RECOVERED cases 

Residents Staff  Residents Staff 

4 10+5  29 51+9 

 “+5” refers to a non-staff provider            “+8” refers to a non-staff provider 

 
This morning we learned of one employee and one outside provider who have tested 
positive.  We have one employee and outside provider who are recovered as of today 
so you will see recovered cases go up and active cases stay the same from yesterday’s 
memo.  The move from active to recovered will repeat over the next few days as the 
initial wave of positive cases is nearing the end of the quarantine period. 
 
Today I am remembering where we were a year ago.  On this day last year, Harbors’ 
residents and staff who elected to receive the newly available COVID vaccine were 
dealing with sore arms after having received their first dose the day before.  Someone 
else is likely to remember how many doses were administered that day but 130 comes 
to mind.  Certainly not every eligible employee or Harbors’ resident.  At this point last 
year, IL residents were not eligible to participate in that first vaccine clinic and no one in 
the general public was either.  
 
We have come a long way in the last year!  I have hope that we will cover just as much 
ground or more in the next year.  
 
Wishing you and your loved ones a very happy and healthy start to the new year! 
 



  


